Notes for LTPSCC Meeting October 10, 2016

Minutes: Correct the July 12, 2016, minutes to read “Ed Tencza
reports that plan reviews for residential housing construction at Green
Acres Gold Course were received.” Motion made by Gary Wasko and
seconded by Chief Mark Ubry to accept the corrected minutes. Motion
carried.

Health Report: Carol Chamberlain reports that the health Office will be
conducting Flu Shot Clinics on October 20th (Town Hall) and
November 1 (Senior Center), 2016. Hours will be posted on the
Township website. The Health Dept. also participated in the ZIKA Drill
conducted by the State Dept. of Health recently and that the Township
has two (2) ZIKA kits available for dissemination.

Bill Holmes questioned the results of the recent and ongoing well
testing in the Eggerts Village area. Carol Chamberlain explained that
all the wells passed the testing and there were no elevated levels of
toxic substances. Mr. Holmes further requested that the
neighborhoods be notified of the test resuilts and Ms. Chamberlain
advised that the Township has been extremely proactive in
notifications; in fact, they have exceeded the NJDEP
recommendations on the notification area.

Apparatus Reports: 21- Engine 21 and Rescue 21 00S, 22- all in
service, 23- no boom service in Telesquirt 23, 129- all in service.

Public Safety Media Articles: Chief Ubry stated a Holiday Shopping
article will be published and Trunk or Treat is scheduled for October
27, 2016, from 5:30 PM-8:00 PM in the parking lot of Lawrence High
School.

Bill Holmes asked Chief Ubry if there were any ongoing efforts to
contact the public regarding police/community relations. Chief Ubry
presented the projects that the police department has successfully
completed and the future projects already scheduled. Chief Ubry also



answered Mr. Holmes questions regarding the minority quota on the
Lawrence Township Police Department 56 person enlisted group.

Plan reviews: Green Acres street renaming, Hilton Hotel with a TGI
Friday’s Restaurant on Lenox drive, hotel to be built on Princess Rd.
(unknown name), Sleepy Hollow Hotel to be demolished and a new

hotel to be built on the site (unknown name), BMS will be occupying
the Princeton Pike site in early November 2016.

There being no further discussions to be brought before the
committee, a motion for adjournment was made by Carol Chamberlain
and second by Chief Mark Ubry at 6:48 PM.



